BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING

BCA Executive Meeting Held September 19, 1978 at Glen Ogilvie School

Felix Comeau announced that he and his family would be moving to Toronto and that as of October 31, 1978 he would be resigning as President. A successor would be chosen by the executive at their next meeting of October 3, 1978 and nominations would be heard at that time.

It was also pointed out that three other executive positions were vacant: Publicity, Education and Youth Activities. Members of the Executive were asked to seek out interested candidates.

Dick Cottingham, who had been looking after and running the BCA printing press, indicated that considering the current use of the press it was not advisable to continue operating and maintaining the press. A motion was passed to authorize the sale of the press. Local requirements for photocopying and printing is to be contracted through the chairman of Publicity for all Hamlet groups.

Eldon Kemp, Chairman of Maintenance, indicated that it would likely cost the BCA about \$2,000 beyond the amount to be obtained through insurance for repair of the field house at Blackburn Public School, that suffered fire damage earlier this year.

Lois Kemp has agreed to remain on as Chairperson of Fun Fair. This coming year will see past Chairpersons actively helping and supporting Lois. Additional community support is being solicited.

Colin Sangster pointed out that all schools are booked for evening and weekend activities and that about three weeks lead time is required for obtaining a new booking.

BCA Executive Meeting Held October 3, 1978 at Glen Ogilvie School

Two nominations were received for the position of President of the BCA. Members of the Executive voted by concealed ballot and chose George Bushell as the new President to take office November 1, 1978.

Mike Roche, Chairman of Transportation, led discussion on the outcome of the General Meeting of the BCA held September 26, 1978 to determine the community's reaction to the new busing routes and schedules. A complete report is provided elsewhere in this issue. He also discussed the status of the Innes Road implementation study and stressed the importance of public input into the forthcoming meetings to be announced.

Al Haggerty noted that Information Gloucester, a valuable Township service, is in need of volunteers to help out - call 741-0770. Free air time is available to any group to announce or discuss activities of interest on television or radio.

Barry Parsons was nominated to replace George Bushell as Civic Affairs Chairman.

Following the meeting, John Fargey agreed to stand as Publicity Chairman and Gwen Pollard volunteered as Education Chairperson. Gwen will also be co-editor on the BANAR.

The only vacant post is Youth Activities - do we have an interested community resident?



DRIVE CAREFULLY! especially

HALLOWEEN!

IS YOUR CHIMNEY A SLEEPING FIRE BOMB?

Burning wood and solid fuels in a fireplace or furnace deposits creosote and soot in the flue which can explode into a roaring fire. In 1977, North Americans had 40,000 chimney fires. Chimneys should be cleaned yearly.

PROTECT YOUR LOVED ONES - NOW



Expert cleaning guaranteed by costumed chimney sweeps using advanced technology. Smoke alarms installed.

SIR MICHAEL

829-2813

AGORAPHOBIA

(Fear of going outside of your home)

"Agoraphobia" literally means: "Fear of the "Marketplace", an abnormal fear of being in open or public places.

If you or a friend suffer from Agoraphobia we would like to let you know you are not alone. We are a self help group of agoraphobic people. Write or phone us at —

H.A.B. (HELP A BUDDY)

QUEENSWAY-CARLETON HOSPITAL 3045 Baseline Road, Ottawa, Ont. Phone **820-2000**, Ext. **218**.

MONTFORT HOSPITAL Montreal Road, Ottawa, Ont. Phone **746-4621**, **Ext. 331**